  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Workshop Meeting
June 10, 2021
Chairman Commissioner George Thamsen called the workshop meeting to order at 7:00:pm
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin
Commissioner Kevin Huslinger

Treasurer George Mulligan

Secretary Douglas Mann

Chairman George Thamsen asked if any bid were received for Demolition of the Existing Structure and Construction of an Accessory Storage Garage Facility. Secretary Douglas Mann informed all board members that he did not receive any bids at his home address or at the firehouse at 25 North Liberty Driver.

Chairman George Thamsen has spoken with the fire district Legal Council Scott Dow, of Kornfeld, Rew, Newman and Simeone. He suggested that the board could rebid the project. The board discussed that one of the prospective bidders had some questions concerning some of the work that is to be accomplished as per the specification. The board will be contacting this prospective bidder and discuss the questions that are in question.

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to close the bid process of June 10, 2021 as no bids were received for the project. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. The motion was passed unanimously.
Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to have our attorneys Kornfeld, Rew, Newman & Simeone to post a legal notice to re-bid the project: Demolition of the Existing Structure and Construction of an Accessory Storage Garage Facility. The bid opening date will be July 25, 2021 @8:00pm. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned for the board to contact the perspective bidder and meet to discuss the questions concerning the work described in the specification. 

Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion, Motion was passed unanimously.

Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned that the “SHED” be declared material surplus to the Stony Point Fire District. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to declare the concrete decorative block as surplus material to the Stony Point Fire District. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

The board members discussed the chiefs request to purchase some additional pagers. Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to allow the chief to purchase three additional pagers. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.
Wayne Hose Co. member Edward Geary requested permission for use of the firehouse to hold a meeting. Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to accept the request. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was pass as all were in favor.
Commissioner Fred Hardin discussed to look at upgrading the lighting in the truck floor of the main station. Commissioner Fred Hardin will investigate/gather information on the lighting of the truck floor.

The board discussed the main station as to having some re-pointing of the masonry on the front of the building. Board members to investigate and see what the cost would be to have this work accomplished.
Treasurer George Mulligan indicated that the Orange & Rockland Bill for the shed and pavilion have not been closed out.

. 
Being no further business to come before the board.  Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to adjourn Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion Meeting was adjourned at 7:42pm

respectfully submitted

Douglas Mann

Secretary

.

